
 

 

 

Introduction 

To all Timber Hauliers, 

There have been a considerable number of accidents involving timber haulage lorries on 

the Coillte estate and on public roads over the last number of years. Six lorries loaded 

with timber overturned and shed their loads on forest roads in the last 5 years. These 

accidents resulted in injuries to drivers, damage to lorries and trailers, damage to roads, 

significant recovery costs for Hauliers and road repair costs to Coillte. 

During that 5-year period four lorries veered off forest roads but didn’t overturn or shed 

their load. Nobody was injured as a result of these accidents and minimum or low levels 

of damage was caused to the lorries. However, considerable time was lost and recovery 

and repairs were required.  

Five timber haulage lorries overturned on public roads over the last 5 years causing 

injuries to drivers, damage to lorries and significant recovery costs for Hauliers. 

Coillte issued a Timber Haulage Safety Alert in 2019. 

Findings 

Follow up investigations of the accidents on forest roads identified the following as 

possible contributing factors in causing these accidents: 

• Travelling too close to the edge of the forest road or taking bends and corners too 

tightly 

• Distractions such as mobile phones or other electronic devices, remember forest 

roads are narrow and you could easily veer off with little distraction                                          

• Travelling too fast on forest roads. The maximum speed limit on Forest roads is 

25kph, remember these are unbound gravel roads  

Follow Up 

A 15 minute e-learning course covering the safe driving of timber haulage lorries on 

forest roads which includes a short assessment has been developed by Coillte. An 

email will be issued with instructions on how to access this mandatory e-learning 

module through MyLearningHUB (formally TRMS) during February. 
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Haulage General Site Safety Rules 

A copy of Coillte’s general haulage site safety rules is included below. These haulage site 

safety rules apply to all Coillte sites. Please make yourself aware of these rules. 

 
 

Version 3 of the Code of Practice for Timber Removals was issued in 2022. 

https://www.coillte.ie/driverportal/docs/Coillte-Code-of-Practice-for-Timber-Removals_2023.pdf

